Professional Association Executive Board
February 23, 2017 Meeting Minutes 
Present: Norma Chrisman, Patti Antanavige, Jim Roberts, Michael Henningsen, Alison Doughtie, Justin Rahn, Justin Wilcox, Gail Warchol , Melissa Bartlett, Christine Van Namee, Kelly McNamara 
Absent/Excused: Dawson McDermott, Aaron Fried
	Item 
	Discussion 
	Action/Decision 

	Call to Order and Approve Agenda
	Meeting was called to order by President Norma Chrisman at 3:03pm 
	

	Electronic Voting since last meeting
	None 
	

	Approve of Minutes
	Need to clarify dates of the CC conference October 26th & 27th. ;
Addition of a semi colon before the word “however” 

Changing the Higher Ed Policy information to just include info about state constitutional convention was discussed. 

Motion to accept the minutes as amended made by: Justin Wilcox
2nd to accept made by: Christine Van Namee

	. 

Motion Carried Unanimously 

	President:

	Attended the Board of Trustee Meeting on January 30th: Audit Committee met prior to the Board meeting to discuss the results of the college audit. It was reported that the audit was favorable. 
President Norma had a Conference Call with Peter Kim of NYSUT (February 16th) regarding a request from Bill Perotti’s wife to co-sponsor an event on campus for Bill Thickson who will be presenting/explaining how legislative boundaries are determined. Call was to determine if it was ok to do this event as it is a Republican event and not a bipartisan event. This event request is being  handed over to Justin Rahn and the Political Outreach committee for review. 
Labor Agency Meeting (February 20th) : President Norma reported that the labor agency is trying to do community focused events to shine positive light on unions.
The Labor Council is looking for additional volunteers to be in the St. Patrick’s parade on March 11th If interested, plan on being at the  Labor Council office by 7:30am on parade day. 
	

	Correspondence:
	Stevens-Swan Humane Society Fur Ball Save the Date: May  5th  7pm-11pm at Westminster Moriah Olivet Presbyterian Church, 714 Washington Street Utica. 
NYSUT Retiree Newsletter for January/February 2017 

Testimonial Dinner for Oneida County Sheriff Rob Maciol (March 30)

State of the County Address given by County Executive Anthony Picente (March 2nd)

State Board of Elections

MVCC PA sent the following correspondence:

State Board of Elections (February 14th)—VOTE COPE account needed to get updated. Norma went through all records from July 2012 to present and updated all records at B of E. At this point, the official name of treasurer will be listed as Norma instead of Mike Donaruma. 
The Audit completed by the Audit Committee was sent to Loretta Johnson, AFT Secretary/Treasurer on February 16th. 
	

	Committee Reports
	
	

	Treasurer Report
	Christine has request that the treasurer has a lockable safe like the PA Benefits Trust to keep our financial records safe. Motion to allow up to $800 to be spent. 2nd by Alison Doughtie. 
We currently have 230 members, 3 deletions this month, 3 additions. We currently have 15 agency fee payers. The names of the new agency fee payers were shared so we can follow up with them to turn in forms. 
Financial Positions were distributed to see where committees stand with their budgets that will be useful to determine the next fiscal year budget. Kudos were given to Christine for providing the financial position each meeting. 


	Motion Approved

	Benefits Fund
	Last month the extensions for trustees were approved. Each trustee needed to sign paperwork and returned to the Benefits Fund Secretary. 
Stacy Braun came in and all sessions were filled except for maybe 1 hr. Justin Wilcox will set up another day for them to come in sometime in March. Justin reported that Members have been asking for the Social Security rep to come in for meetings; Justin is working on getting something set up. 
Legal Services will be voted upon soon. 
	

	Community Outreach
	6 bowlers signed up for House of Good Shepard; we need 3 additional bowlers. 
American Heart & Walk—March 4th. Only 6 people signed up with $175. Goal is set at $2,000. Norma has urged the Executive Board to please show up and walk to support Sam. 
The movie, “Wolf of Wall Street” was shown on Tuesday, February 21st. Due to an error the discussion component did not occur. In April, we will be showing  “Too Big to Fall” and in May “The Company Men”.  
j

	

	Education and Training
	Calls for sessions for the Summer Institute...something around the topic of promotion
Committee wondering if the promotion presentations should be separated from faculty vs. non-teaching professional. Suggested that they connect with Aaron Fried as he was planning on doing something around promotion as well. Both Norma and Justin Wilcox indicated they would be willing to share their promotion packets as examples. 
	

	Grievance
	One grievance has been scheduled for April 18th (rescheduled from a previous date) and one at end of March (continuation). 3 more grievances have been submitted to Human Resources. 
	

	Internal Communications

	Committee met on Feb 3rd to brainstorm more effective communication with membership as well as ways to mobilize/assist for our negation committee. Jim met with the negotiations committee for ideas.  
Jim hopes to have the next issue of the Panorama out prior to May. An idea of having an article about the increase of grievances, arbitrations, and the financial costs to both the Union and the College. Norma will complete the FOIL request with the help of Alison Doughtie to get information from the college for the past 20 years. 
Bulletin Boards will be updated around campus by the Internal Communications committee. Such as General Member profile, days/weeks without contracts etc.

	

	 Member Services
	No Report
	

	Negotiations
	 Met with the Internal Communications to come up with ideas to mobilize membership. The committee will be meeting to prepare for 1st meditation session. 
	

	Political Outreach
	Due to NYSUT miscommunication, missed the deadline for Lobby Day and Committee of 100. Will be meeting with 5 reps” Anthony Brindisi, William McGee, Brian Miller, Joe Griffo staff, and Peter Lawrence. Will speak to them about NYSUT talking points. 
 
	

	Research and Records
	Finished Article III history. Given to Norma. Article IV is VERY long and hope to get it completed ASAP. 
	

	New Members
	No Report
	

	
	
	

	Old Business
	None 
	

	New Business
	President Norma received a phone call from NYSUT informing us that our LAP grant proposal was accepted! It was communicated that the grant funding will be year by year, instead of the usual 3 due to unusual political climate. Our 1st year, put in for $19,500 (NYSUTs share is ½) $9750. The LAP grant team consists of: Norma Chrisman, Patti Antanavige, Kelly McNamara, Jim Roberts, Roman Santos & Carlos Pulquerio. The 1st year plan was shared and discussed. 

	

	Next Meeting
	The next meeting will be held on Thursday, March 23rd, 2017 at 3:00pm. 
	

	Adjourn
	Motion to adjourn made by Justin Rahn
2nd to adjourn by: Patti Antanavige 
Meeting was adjourned at by Norma Chrisman. At 4:06pm 

	Meeting Adjourned



